November & December, 2019

Dear Bro. Blount:
“Marvelous are thy works; and that my soul knoweth right well.” (Psalm 139:14)

Little kindnesses, Spirit-spoken words of guidance or comfort, answered prayers,
humbled hearts kneeling in submission, amazing providential provision for needs,
like-minded believers binding together in unified prayer, Spirit-filled soul-winners
speaking truth to sin-sodden souls...where do we stop? So plenteous are HIs gifts to us
without mentioning life, love, forgiveness, and health.

Not only are Robin and | grateful for all these, but also for you, your love, your
kindnesses towards us, and your faithful prayers. May God richly bless you now and
throughout the coming year with His amazing abundance. We also want to thank you
for helping out with our two 2020 projects: bringing a pastor from Bolivia to our big
international conference in June, and printing a gospel-focused book for that
conference. To date we have received $180 to help this pastor and $530 for the
booklet. | was able to secure the licensing for its printing, now we need several
thousand for the printing cost. Send your donation to BIO to my work account #7660
and designate as “Bolivia” for the pastor or “Multiply” for the booklet.

Since our last letter, our ministry has had nine more conferences, three of which just
took place the previous week in El Salvador, Chile, and Guerrero, Mexico. God has
been working, and we are grateful. Over 300 pastors have attended these last few
conferences, over 600 salvation decisions, and over 84 that have surrendered their
lives to serve the Lord in full-time service. Pray for some of the folks to whom | have
witnessed: Chris, Lyle, and Dana. Dana trusted Christ as Savior and lives across the
street from a good church in Bolivia. Pray for next year and future conferences. A
pastor in Florida, a leader in Colombia, and a Mexican missionary to Colombia have all
been in communication with me expressing their desire to have Fires conferences in
their locations. Our directors have lined up two new conferences for 2020: one in
Seoul, South Korea and one in Costa Rica.

Remember that we are also praying for you. Drop us a line at our email address to let
us know how we can be more specific in those prayers. May you have a rich and
Spirit-filled Christmas that will also bless others around you.

Workers in His will & your missionaries to Latin America,
Victor & Robin Rouse




